


Additionally, we look forward to a report from the Secretary-General which elaborates the scope

of the paper smart concept. When one looks at the volumes of paper that are printed for this

committee alone, it is clear that we can find better ways to serve our needs without destroying

forests. In that spirit, you may notice that I am delivering this statement from my tablet--without

paper--and we have sent this statement to the Secretariat electronically.

The Committee on Conferences considered and concurred with many of the ideas put forward by

the Secretary General in seeking to further rationalize meeting services and adjusting meeting

services where necessary to better meet demands as well as deal with undemtilization by some

Committees. Regarding underutilization by some UN bodies, we request the Secretary-General

to work with these entities to attain and eventually surpass the 80 percent utilization benclamark.

My delegation also supports of the flextime concept, which we believe not only better supports

needs of the Assembly, but also well serves Secretariat employees. We look forward to

provision of the Secretary General's report on the use of flextime in Vienna and the

consideration in the report of further implementation at other duty stations.

Mr. Chairman, turning to a related topic, Mr. Chairman, my delegation has been puzzled by

some recent statements in this room misrepresenting the agreement on recosting for the 2012-

2013 regular budget resolution that was reached by all of us on December 24, 2011

OP 27 of Resolution 66/246 explicitly decides to "defer consideration of post-related recosting

for inflation and exchange rate projections to the first performance report on the budget for the

biennium 2012-2013" to ensure that any ultimate assessment would be in line with actual

expenses, and in the hope and expectation that actual expenses would be as low as possible. All

delegations agreed to this language with the mutual and clear understanding that the point of

deferral was not a simple delay - which would be pointless - but rather to enable the Secretariat

to take measures to find savings to both minimize and offset any recostingimpact. As we all

know, many variables can change up to the very last moment in the course of a two-year budget

cycle, especially if managers seek new savings on an ongoing basis. The Secretary-General

personally assured the General Assembly of this intention when, on the morning of December

24, he stated that:



"The task at hand is complete, but the imperative ÿto do more and better with less'

remains. That is why I give you my pledge: I will instruct all of my managers to

continue finding new ways to make the most of our precious resources.., one year from

now I will return to you with greater cost savings. You can count on my commitment."

My delegation supported the 2012/13 budget because of that explicit understanding.   Should

that understanding change, so too would our support for other aspects of the budget agreement. I

note, Mr. Chairman, that embedded within the issue of conferences, as with many other issues

we will consider in this session, there are in fact many programs and positions that were

priorities for various delegations and groups.  While we could of course reopen such issues, it

would clearly be detrimental to the work of this Committee to retroactively unravel an agreement




